
MHSP Excutive Council for 2017 – 2018 
Taking office June 1, 2017

President – Matt Rea Mountain Host Director – Sam Smith
Vice President – Stuart Stanger Senior Trustee – Lisa Wilberding Hargrave
Secretary – Kimberly Granning Middle Trustee – Mike Klein
Treasurer – Allen Hansen Junior Trustee – Cleo Howell
Patrol Chief – Paul Podett
First Aid Chief – Bob Tise
Associate Director – Stephen Giesey
Nordic Director – Jeff Hepler

ADMINSTRATION

Congratulation to our New Officers and Job Well Done
Jaye Miller Carlson, President

Congratulations to our new officers (listed below). They take office on June 1.  I look for-
ward to all they can accomplish during their tenure. Wishing them the best of success and
all my support.

The Vision 2020 recommendations for the bylaws changes, Electronic voting and changes
to the General meetings schedule were passed.  Look for more from this committee in the coming months.

I’m very proud of our work not only on the mountain, but when the need arises.  Please read Cleo’s article 
on Pulsepoint. Congratulations John on saving a life.

We have summer opportunities for patrolling at Skibowl and Timberline.  There are  also opportunities to support
MHSP financially. Please consider patrolling at one of the race events. 

See you on the mountain.

May 2017

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Banquet, May 13 at Timberline Lodge
No host cocktails begin at 6:00 pm – Dinner served at 7:00 pm

Awards ceremony to follow.

RSVP by May 5, 2017.     See page 5 for details
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Women’s Clinic 2017 (Toboggan Enhancement Seminar)
heather Van Houten, OET IT

The smell of bacon and eggs started off the morning of April 8 with enough food to feed everyone dispatching that
day plus more. Between the homemade crepes and homemade hot sauce we had plenty of options to choose
from for breakfast and lunch burrito’s. Once everyone had filled their bellies we were off to Mount Hood Meadows
for a day of fun in the sun except it snowed all day long, which was marvelous! We had fresh tracks all day both
on and off piste. The Associates had a great introduction into skills/drills and a quick glance at what it takes to
run empty toboggans. They picked up some great ski skills and will be back for more. 

Our trusty hllers were able to get lots of one-on-one time with instructors and in the handles or on tailrope. With
fresh, dry snow they were able to tear up O-ring and had a great time doing it.  Lots of body mechanic techniques
and camaraderie filled the southwest wind that day.  The patrollers finessed
the toboggans through pillowed snow with a mild bite in the air....
It was a glorious day!
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Mountain Host Director
Mike Cullen, Mountain Host Director

NEW HOST DIRECTOR
I am proud to introduce our next Host Director, Sam Smith #530.  Sam came to us 10
years ago after serving 40 years as a hill patroller.  During his 10 years with the host 
program, he has done over 470 shifts.  Many of those shifts were as a HS on Sundays
and holidays.  I can’t think of anyone more qualified to help continue exploring ways for hosts to integrate with 
patrol and serve the resorts.

HOST SUMMER SEASON
The Skibowl summer season will begin as early as possible following the ending of their winter season.  Once they
have a solid start date, we will be sending out plenty of detailed information.  Shifts worked during the summer
count toward your commitment for the 2016-17 season.

NEW RECRUITS
If you know someone that is interested in joining next season, please let me know and I’ll assist Gery Schirado in
tracking interested folks.  The interview/tryout period is usually in September & October.  Training begins in Octo-
ber & November.

RACE SUPPORT
There will be a number of race support events during the months ahead.  Your participation in these events earns
shift credit and fulfills your requirement to participate in at least one of the patrol training or fund-raising events.

MOUNTAIN HOST OPERATIONS

April 15, 2017 
MHSP members and Skibowl paid patrol staff enjoying 
the end of season grill out at Rescue Center.

FROM THE MOUNTAIN



Associate John Lacey Did CPR Off-Duty
Cleo Howell, Vice President 

PULSEPOINT APP LED TO USE OF CPR
On April 5 John Lacey and his wife were attending a performance at a local theater, when
the PulsePoint app on John’s cell phone notified him of the need for CPR inside the 
theater.  John went to the theater lobby and was directed to a patron who was in need of
CPR.  John followed the CPR training that he had received through Mt. Hood Ski Patrol
and began chest compressions on the adult male patient.  An employee brought an AED
to John, John attached the AED and the AED delivered a shock.  John continued chest

compressions, the patient gasped for air and then John was able to detect a pulse.  About that time local fire 
department personnel arrived on the scene and took over patient care.

There are two really important take away messages from this story.  

The first is to pay attention during CPR training, because you never know when you will need to use that training.

The other is the successful use of the PulsePoint App.  John encourages anyone who is CPR trained and who has
a modern smart phone to download the app to your smart phone.  The cell phone will receive a notice if CPR is
needed in the vicinity of the phone.  The app can also be used to view local fire department calls that are in
progress.  Ever wonder where the fire engine is going in your neighborhood?  The PulsePoint app can tell you the
answer.

OFF THE MOUNTAIN
Relay For Life

Ed Taylor

Please join in the fight against cancer in Judy Howell’s name. Judy was active with the
Relay For Life in the Forest Grove area for over eight years. Our “Mt. Hood Ski Patrol
Hoodlums” team is now registered with the Western Washington County Relay For Life
(WWC) and I would like to invite MHSP team mates and extended family and friends to
join our team by accessing the link below to the home page to create your account. 

http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR/?fr_id=80532&pg=entry

Because cancer affects all of us in our lifetime our team focus is to raise awareness of cancer and the resources
organizations like American Cancer Society provide to the public.  We also strive to make this a fun event for all 
involved and hopefully supported by some sunny July weather.

We are recruiting Patrollers and friends who would like to join our team to participate during the day, help 
in organizing our portion of the event, or make a donation.   

The Relay For Life is Saturday July 8 from 10:00 am to 11:00 pm at Tom McCall Upper Elementary School
in Forest Grove.  Though this is a full day event it does not require an all day commitment.  Activities and 
resources for the day will be further refined over the next several weeks. 

Communications will be generated from the Hoodlums team site and in the upcoming Snojob newsletters. For 
any questions with this event or issues with registering on the WWC Relay For Life home page please contact 
me at etaylor04@msn.com.
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2017 Bike Team Race Support   
Mike Anderson

Are you ready to help MHSP make over $5000 in donations in 2017 by supporting races
throughout the metro area? We have got an incredible schedule of races already
planned and on the dispatch, here is the breakdown:

•   Cinco de Mayo, 5/7/17, Downtown Portland
•   Grateful Dad, 6/17/17, Gresham Oregon
•   Rose City Relay, 7/22/17
     A brand new race covering over 60 miles starting at Mt Hood Community 
     College and circling the Portland Metro area, using teams of 4-6 people. 
     More info coming.
•   Sunset on the Springwater, 8/5/17
     An evening run from Sellwood out and back along the Springwater Corridor
•   Vancouver USA Marathon, 9/17/17
     Our largest and original bike team event has moved to a new date 
     in September.
•   Gorgeous Relay, 9/17/17
     Running 60 miles from outside 
     Cascade Locks and into the heart of Portland, the Gorgeous Relay is truly 

      Gorgeous.  Experience the Historic Columbia River Highway on its 100 Anniversary as it winds past 
      waterfalls, creeks, and forests.  
•   Country Girl Half, 9/23/17
      The race route uses Marine Drive starting near the airport along the Columbia River
•   Run Like Hell Half, 10/22/17
      Downtown Portland where the racers run in costume and end up at Pioneer Place.

This year we can earn approximately $5200 for helping with these races. We need patrollers to ride bikes, man
first aid stations and the hosts to help at the finish line and the first aid stations. 
      Sign up on the dispatch

More information is available at the following websites:
      www.Terrapinevents.com www.runvum.com www.gorgeousseries.com

FUNDRAISING



Fundraising
Kevin Havre

Here is a little reminder about fundraising, before summer comes. We have couple 
programs you can sign up for, that benefit MHSP, if you shop at the following businesses.
The reminders are:

• For Fred Meyer, you need to re-enroll every year. 
• For AmazonSmile, you need to start at smile.amazon.com for your purchase to qualify.

FRED MEYER REWARDS 
Where Shopping & Giving Unite
Support your favorite nonprofit just by shopping at Fred Meyer with your Rewards Card. We’re donating $2.6 
million each year - up to $650,000 each quarter - to the local schools, community organizations and nonprofits 
of your choice. All you have to do is link your Rewards Card and scan it every time you shop at Fred Meyer.

Are you a Fred Meyer Customer?
You are now able to link your Rewards Card to your favorite nonprofit by following
the link below. Whenever you use your Rewards Card when shopping at Freddy’s,
you will be helping that organization earn a donation from Fred Meyer. If you do not
have a Rewards Card, you can sign up for one at the Customer Service Desk of any
Fred Meyer store.

fredmeyer.com/account/communityrewards/enroll

AMAZON SMILE
Lots of Christmas shopping yet to be done! Did you know that the gifts you buy for family and friends can turn into
a gift to MHSP? You shop. Amazon gives.

• Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile 
purchases to the charitable organization of your choice.

• AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. Same products, same 
prices, same service.

• Support your charitable organization by starting your shopping at 
smile.amazon.com

FROM THE TREASURER
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MHSP Banquet
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You're invited to the 80th year 
of MHSP Banquet.
Location: Timberline Lodge

Date: May 13
Social Hour: 6:00 PM

Dinner: 7:00 PM
Cost: $50 for RSVPs postmarked after 4/30/17

RSVP before May 5

How to RSVP?  Send a Check and this completed page to
MHSP Banquet Committee
c/o Lisa Hargrave
2790 May Street
Hood River, OR 97031

MENU
Wild Salmon & Halibut Coulibiac 
Salmon & Halibut Wrapped in Spinach & Scallop Mousse, Pearl Barley & Puff Pastry, served with a Saffron
Scented Lobster Cream
Lodge Prime Rib 
Our Own Dry Aged Prime Rib of Beef, Rosemary au Jus, Tobacco-Fried Onions, Hood River Apple-Horseradish
Cream
Smoke-Roasted Oregon Duck Breast 
Pan Seared, Hazelnut Smoked Duck Breast- Oven Roasted & served with Roasted Garlic Demi-glace 
& Marionberry Coulis
Black Bean Cakes
Salsa Verde, Chive Sour Cream, Quesso Fresco 

First/Last Name Patrol # Entrée
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May

June

     July

For a complete listing see the official MHSP 
calendar at www.mhspdispatch.org

CALENDAR

1 Council Meeting  

7 Cinco de Mayo fundraiser  

13 Ski Patrol Banquet – Timberline
            15 Snojob Deadline

2-4 Nuts and Bolts Clinic 

5 Council Meeting  

19 Snojob Deadline

17 Snojob Deadline

31 Alumni Lunch


